LPT Board Meeting
June 3, 2020


The LPT Board held an impromptu meeting today to discuss several issues that have emerged because of changes yesterday in the Michigan Governor’s orders and best practices regarding the novel coronavirus.  The orders impact how we will deal with our swimming pool and annual meeting.

Swimming Pool 
The Board considered the following information regarding the pool:
· Although the Governor announced that pools may reopen on or after June 8, the final authority for that decision is left to the county and city where the pool is located. And to the operators of the pool.  As of today, the decision to open and the rules about maintaining good hygiene at the pool have not yet been announced by the local authorities.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Repairs on our pool are scheduled to begin next week.  They could not begin during the beginning of May because of restrictions on contractors and they could not be made until there was no longer a temperature dip below 40 degrees.   Because of a short pool season in Michigan, there are few active pool contractors.  Mike Schall has developed a relationship with our pool contractor and he has agreed to continue servicing our pool.   Others have refused or not shown up.
· Our attorney reminds us that there are new insurance issues to cover Covid19 and there will likely be (expensive) new rules that include a trained attendant, new signage, new cleaning equipment and very strict hygiene rules that must be enforced.
· Haphazard ‘we’ll police ourselves’ plans will put us all in jeopardy for illness and lawsuits.
· The Board will decide when we have all the information available whether it will be worthwhile and practical to open the pool this year.  Our attorney tells us that other facilities in similar circumstances have not spent the money for the short 2020 pool season.

The Annual Board Meeting and Annual Elections
· The Board does not want to encourage a large meeting of owners during the pandemic.  We are investigating with our attorney whether we can conduct all the business by issuing a summary of issues, voting by paper ballot and answering individual questions on paper and distributing the answers to all owners.  A video conference arrangement would not be accessible for many of our owners.

UPDATE YOUR ROSTER INFO PLEASE
If you need to update the information in the current Lakepointe Tower Association Roster, please send your corrections to both jjgaydos5@gmail.com and mschall52@gmail.com so that corrections can be made in an updated roster.
                                                      --  LPT BOARD OF DIRECTORS
